

Reverber

Shrewsbury 13th March 1805

My dear Sir William

I have yours of yesterday -
and have written Lynch.

I have sent the impression of
my letter to the Bishop asking
him to call on Lynch and
claim delay. I said nothing
about the employment of
Counsel - preferring to await
his answer - I think we shall
get due delay - and if necessary
will write to Thomson & Sawyer
as well as Joly - Watts - & Stephens
on the Subject - I may also write
to Robertson. I will sound
Mr. White 2^d C. on the Subject of
taking up our Case if required -

I am sure he will do it - and
do it well - for he is clear
and painstaking and will
interest himself in the matter.
He has also a good reputation
beyond of Sherbrooke - and
is a well known Conservative.
If he is to go I must drill him
but there are a few points of
principle to be settled which
must come from the Prot. Committee.
I will lose no time in asking
for a meeting of the Committee
and perhaps get White to attend.
I am terribly busy - and it is
pretty hard to find time for all
things - I find now that I must
leave Montreal for New York on
Thursday morning. Can you not
arrange that you & Church should
meet me on Wednesday ^{evening}.
Yours very truly
W. H. Miller